Lab Managers’ Group Steering Committee Meeting
December 1, 2016
1:00-2:30 PM

Mission Bay MH 7400 and Parnassus S161
Bridge numbers: S161, 415-551-1039; MH7400, 415-476-6500, 90002#

Attendees:
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Lab Manager
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Lab Manager
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Lab Manager
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Lab Manager 

Silke Nock

Lab Manager

Ronald Honrada
Lab Manager
Sandra Canchola
Lab Manager
William Toomeb
Lab Manager

Yvonne DeSouza
Lab Manager

Mary Guerrero
CCF/RRP

Millicent Magiera
Facilities Management

Dan Rorvik
Facilities Management 

Tony Meno

Logistics

Greg Macway
Supply Chain Management

Andrew Clark
Supply Chain Management

Brian Smith

Chancellors Office (Research)

Meeting Agenda
1. Closure of CCF, group discussion—what do want for a replacement?
· CCF will close but the timeline is in flux.  Earliest will be February 2017.
· Yvonne and Sandy have drafted a letter from the committee to Dr. Lowenstein and Chancellor Hawgood outlining our concerns and we’ve received approximately 30 additional letters from the research community.  
· Most writers mentioned the ability to get reagents same day reagents, the ability to order one gel instead of a box of 10, the need to resource custom media formulations, the need/space required to to stock more inventory, and the cost/environmental impact of ordering from other vendors as key concerns. 

· The chancellors office is setting up a research advisory board to find out what the research community needs are.  

· Several replacement options are being explored including vending machines (i.e. the Invitrogen/neb freezers already on campus)

· Supply chain management would like to find a campus-wide solution rather than have each department try to solve the problem.  
· Supply chain management, RRP and the chancellors office are working to schedule a town hall meeting to explain the decision and provide a forum for the research community to give feedback on what we want from a replacement service
2. Update on lab coat laundry service, roll-out of chemical banding –Kelly
Lab Coat Laundry Service

· Service is now available campus wide and feedback is positive.

· To increase adoption rates, consider having DSAs advertise service during quarterly inspections.
Chemical Banding

· Chemical Safety Officer has completed SOPs for 85% of Mission Bay Labs

· DSAs will provide new templates during quarterly inspections

· After the pilot program to barcode chemicals, EH&S will roll out to the new inventory system to 72 Pharm Chem and Biochem Labs

· In the meantime, please continue to use RIO

3. What is the purpose of our group and how do we promote ourselves? –Group

· Dana and Morgan updated the statement on the website.  Please check it out and let us know if you have any feedback.
· Continue to have monthly meeting between lab managers and representatives from departments across campus.
· Continue to post agenda and distribute minutes via listserv and on website.
· Other possible ways to reach the lab manager community:
·  Host a town hall in the spring to highlight what we’ve done over the past year and discuss the priorities for the coming year.
· Have one representative from each campus building (i.e. CVRI, 19A, Genentech, HSE, Zuckerberg, Mount Zion, etc) – possibly provide stipend to offset time spent on the committee?
· Add a way for lab managers to provide feedback on the website/slack/Chatter
Logo Competition

· $300 prize

· will follow up with UCSF Branding Office (identity.ucsf.edu) to make sure regulations are followed

· Once have guidelines, announce via website and listserv

4. Start plan for Lab Manager Social. RRP –Dana and Morgan

· Elizabeth Sinclair from RRP agreed to present and we’re working to find a date that works for her in late January

· Location: 2nd floor of Byers Hall.  

5. Next meeting, January 5, 2017!
6. Additional items added:
Millicent is looking for safety related work that is currently paid for by departments that should be funded by facilities. 
· Suggestions: earthquake bracing, lights, replacing floors around LN2 freezers, certifying BSL2 hoods, adding/changing electrical/e-power outlets, fixing broken proximity sensors.

